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Coolamon Central School  

Newsletter  

  B E  R E S P O N S I B L E               B E  R E S P E C T F U L        B E  R E A D Y  T O  L E A R N 

WEEK 6 TERM 1 2021 

Unfortunately, due to the COVID restrictions we will not 

be able to hold face to face Parent/Teacher evenings 

this term. We are hoping that the Education Department 

may alter these conditions in the near future. If you 

urgently need to speak to a teacher about your childôs 

progress please call and make a time for a phone 

appointment. These restrictions also prevent us from 

having parents/carers attending our school assemblies. I appreciate the 

effort that everybody has put in to help keep us all safe. 

Our staff will continue Management of Actual or Potential Aggression 
(MAPA) training on the evening of March 9th. This training event will replace 
the scheduled Staff Development Day on December 17th. Coolamon 
Central School will finish school on Thursday December 16th. 
 
As I have previously mentioned, the staff have been working on our new 
2021-2024 School Improvement Plan over the past few months. We are 
concentrating on three Strategic Directions to help improve the learning 
outcomes and wellbeing of our students. 
These directions are: 
 1: Student Growth and Attainment 
 2: Quality Teaching 
 3: Wellbeing for All 
Please feel free to contact myself or Mr Ireland if you would like to discuss 
our Strategic Improvement Plan. 
 
Coolamon Central like other NSW public schools, has been provided with 
finance to employ extra staff to build literacy and numeracy skills, which 
some students have found difficult due to the COVID on line learning period. 
Our Learning and Support Teams are working with many of our students in 
small group situations to build these skills.  
 
Mr Pollard has been appointed as part of a specialised Maths Growth Team 
to assist teachers in building their students numeracy skills. The leader of 
the state team, Mr Eddie Woo, has said that rote learning (such as the times 
tables) was a precursor to mastering trickier numerical concepts. He went 
on to say that ñbeing able to recall facts quickly is a foundation for deeper 
thinking.ò This is where you as parents and carers can assist by making sure 
that your children memorise the mathematical tables. 
 
I would like to ask for your support in reminding your children to come 
straight to school in the morning. Unfortunately, there have been complaints 
made about students loitering in Redgrave Park in the morning and using 
loud unacceptable language. I have spoken to all of our students about this. 
John Beer 
Principal 

 

 TERM ONE 2021 

MAR 

3  Primary Netball Trials 

 @ Barellan 

4  PSSA Zone Swimming 

 Carnival @ Ardlethan 

5  Girls League Tag Gala 

 Day 

 Clean  Up 

 Australia Day K-6 

 Primary Assembly 

 @ 2.10pm in Hall 

8 Secondary Girls 

 Basketball Trials 

9  Secondary Girls 

 Football Trials 

10  Riverina Primary 

 Swimming Carnival 

12  Secondary Assembly 

18  Primary Western AFL 

 Trials 

19  Primary Eastern AFL 

 Trials 

 Primary Assembly @ 

 2.10pm in Hall 

22  Secondary Boys 

 Football Trials 

23  Secondary Golf Stroke 

 Play 

24 SCHOOL PHOTOS 

25  Secondary Girls 

 Netball Trials  

29  Secondary Girls AFL 

 Trials  

30  Secondary Rugby 

 League Trials 
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School photographs are scheduled to be taken by advancedlife. Whilst an envelope and flyer will be 

distributed shortly, if possible it is our preference that ordering be completed online to reduce 

administration and potential security issues related to the return of cash and envelopes on photo day. 

Orders for packages and family photographs can be placed securely online at 

www.advancedlife.com.au using our schoolôs unique 9 digit advancedorder code. Potrait and group 

package orders are due by photography day. 

Should you wish to purchase a family photograph online, the order must be placed no later than the 

day before photography day (Tuesday 23rd March). Family photographs will only be taken if an 

order has been placed. 

Should you have any queries concerning school photographs or online ordering, please contact 

advancedlife at www.advancedlife.com.au/contact 

 ORDER NOW go to www.advancedlife.com.au and enter the code 

VFE MCV QF9 

Do you have any LEGO pieces and 

board games at home that you no 

longer use? 

We are looking for donations of 

these items for the Library. 

Any donations would be greatly 

appreciated! 
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We are very proud to be one of the schools to be gifted a 

Dignity Vending Machine at Coolamon Central School. 

The machine will dispense a FREE pack with 6 tampons 

and 2 pads.  It is there to help those in need. 

Each Dignity Vending Machine costs $25,000 to build, 

install and maintain for four years. Our machine is 

sponsored by Woolworths. 

The March Dignity Drive kicks off on Monday 

1st March. Keep your eyes peeled for the iconic 

pink collection bins located at Woolworths stores 

across the country and Coolamon Central School 

will also be a donation point. Every body is 

different, every body has different needs and 

preferences for managing their period. We are on 

a mission to end period poverty, help us help 

those most in need and give women the dignity 

they deserve. 

No one should have to choose between a tampon and a meal. Help us #ShareTheDignity this 

March by donating period products to those most in need!  

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/sharethedignity?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZW88HK4aAaiO1gcjylqHW-zKYXzRnYqrQnL6WN6BLegDdqPBdijI0KylWPi9j62divSabkXJM_d1K2z2N8kKqxnt58rnUD6z_6v8WzBSPHAi6ucXi1vU2vwZgG9wMkXPutYK2YWAM1NbHXrCi4QtweXu9OfL8TQwsg6aZcuYKscRA&__tn__=*NK
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Child Studies students are learning about 

the different care requirements of a 

newborn. They had the opportunity to 

practice bathing, feeding and swaddling a 7 

month old in class last week. 

Challenge 

Number of 

books you  

must  read 

Minimum 

number of 

PRC books 

Maximum  

Number of  

Personal 

Choice 

books 

PRC book-

lists  

you 

can read 

from 

K-2 30 25 5 K-2, 3-4, 5-6 

3-4 20 15 5 3-4, 5-6, 7-9 

5-6 20 15 5 5-6, 7-9 

7-9 20 15 5 
5-6, 7-9, 9 

plus 

3-9 (refer to the 

rule 7b) 
20 15 5 All booklists 

2021 

Starts Monday 1st March  
You must complete your online Student Reading Record by Friday 
20th August  to complete the challenge.  
Further details about the booklist and the Challenge are available 
at:  
www.premiersreadingchallenge.nsw.edu.au  


